
 
 

Page 1 

 
Superintendentõs Newsletter  

   

         

 

On behalf of the central administration and the 

Woodbridge Township Board of Education it is 

a pleasure to welcome everyone back to the 

2017-2018 school year. 

 

This year we are looking at some major changes.  

First and foremost is our 1:1 eighth grade iPad 

initiative.  This very important change in how 

we do things came about last spring during 

preliminary budget discussions.  We were 

looking at our grade eight math curriculum 

budget.  The NJ Department of Education 

requires that we make periodic curriculum 

updates, and this year our math and science 

curricula in grade eight was due. Since we have 

over 1,000 eighth graders district-wide, the 

budget for this curriculum revision was 

substantial.  John Bader, Assistant 

Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction 

made a comment, only half joking, that for what 

we have budgeted for curriculum we could buy 

every eighth grader an iPad.  After some 

consideration, a great deal of research, and 

several out-of-district visits, the comment 

became an idea, and the idea became a reality.  

In addition to the iPads, we are also providing 

web-based curriculum for math and science in 

eighth grade.  We are proud to take our first 

steps into the realm of digital curriculum.   

Another initiative we are excited about is our 

repurposed media centers.  Last year we decided 

to make our media centers more useful 

educational spaces.  After gyms, auditoriums, 

and cafeterias, our high school and middle 

school media centers are the largest rooms in our 

schoolsðand very often the least used.  Our 

media centers have been converted to research 

spaces and collaborative areas for students.  

Another big change for us will be full day 

kindergarten.  Although our community has 

been advocating for full day kindergarten for 

several years, lack of space and financial 
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constraints have been preventing us from 

expanding from half-day to full-day. After some 

careful budgeting, the acquisition of a renovated 

St. Ceceliaôs school, and the influx of over $5 

million in state aid, we are now able to complete 

this expansion.   

Finally our construction projects are now in full 

swing.  We expect to break ground on our Ross 

St. and Woodbridge Middle projects in the spring 

of 2018.  We anticipate two calendar years of 

construction, and both projects being completed 

and ready for use in September 2020.   

As a school district, we feel that we need to 

prepare our students for their futures, not our 

futures.  To accomplish this, we need to make 

sure our students are exposed to the most 

progressive curriculum in the most learning-

conducive facilities. We are making great strides 

this year to accomplish this. 

 

Finally, I will try to keep everyone informed 

more efficiently by using my Twitter account.  

Please follow me at: @ZegaRobert. 

 

      

By Robert Zega  

 

Woodbridge Township School District , 428 School St, Woodbridge, NJ  07095    732.602.8472                          October 2017 
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Construction Updates  
 

As part of our historic joint effort between Mayor M cCormac, the Woodbridge Town 

Council , and the Woodbridge Township Board of Education, our schools facilities have 

undergone major upgrades.  These upgr ades include:  
 

Woodbridge HS  football field resurfacing: IN PLANNING STAGES  

Traffic g ates between IMS & JFK HS: UNDER CONSTRUCTION 

CHS baseball field bleachers: UNDER CONSTRUCTION  

Oak Tree Rd School #29 (formerly St. Ceceliaõs): UNDER CONSTRUCTION 

  
  
  
  

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 



 

Page 3 Superintendentõs Newsletter 

 

There are only two ways to live your life.  

One is as though nothing is a miracle. The other is as though 

everything is a miracle. 

 
Albert Einstein 

 

 

Board of Education Construction Update  
 

In addition to the upgrades funded by the Township, the Boar d of Education has also financed 
a substantial amount of projects. The updates include : 
 
District -Wide access point upgrades: MS complete, HS & ES under construction  
CHS locker replacement: under construction  
JFK HS locker replacement: under construction  
WHS locker replacement: under construction  
FMS locker replacement: under construction  
IMS floor tile replacement: complete  
Secondary school media center conversions: under construction  
Ford Ave #14 kindergarten lavatory: complete  
Menlo Park Terrace #19 library conversion: complete  
Pennsylvania Ave #27 dividing wall: complete  
District -wide window air conditioner installation: under construction  
Avenel St #4&5 school sign: under construction  
Lynn Crest #22 playground fence: under construction  
Ford Ave #14 bus lane: completed 
Ford Ave #14 exterior masonry repair: planning stages  
Colonia HS concrete path in courtyard: complete  
Ross St. Elementary School #11 replacement: planning stages  
Woodbridge MS renovation: planning stages 
Woodbine Ave. Elementary #23 paving: complete  
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/9810.Albert_Einstein
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Renovated Academic Center of Excellence at WHS 

 

 

 
Another view of the Academic Center of Excellence at WHS 
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DARE (Drug Abuse Resistance Education) is back at our elementary schools.   

The Middlesex County Sheriffôs Department is implementing DARE with a 

new, improved curriculum.  The half-year course will be offered at eight of our  

schools in the fall and the remaining eight in the spring.  Above, a DARE  

officer speaks with students at Menlo Park Terrace Elementary School #19. 

 

 
  As part of our district-wide program to raise awareness and prevent bullying, 

  each school participates in activities to educate our young people.  Students  

  at Mawbey St. Elementary #1 ñTurn Their Backs on Bullying.ò 
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Students at Menlo Park Terrace #19 form a rainbow to support anti-bullying. 

 

 

 
Each October approximately 1.6 million HS students nationwide take the PSAT. Only 

1% of them score high enough to be honored as National Merit Scholars.  The five JFK 

HS students pictured above have qualified as Commended Students in the 2018 National 

Merit Scholars Program.  From left to right are Anthony Hein, Shreya Kadi, Hetal Lad, 

Arthraj Vyas, and Jimmy Dillon. (Missing is Savan Patel).  
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It is our choices, Harry, that show what we truly are, far more 

than our abilities. 
 

J.K. Rowling, Harry Potter and the Chamber of Secrets 

 
Eighth graders from Fords MS proudly displaying their  

district-issued iPads as part of the 1:1 iPad deployment.  

 

 

https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/1077326.J_K_Rowling
https://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/6231171

